
Thursday 8th February

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 1, 2024

Tuesday 13th February Anniversary of the Apology to Australia’s Indigenous Peoples

Tuesday 13th February Welcome Picnic / Mural Opening 3:30pm to 6:30pm

Thursday 29th February Visible Wellbeing for parents 6.30pm - 7.30pm online

Wednesday 6th March Whole School Athletics Day - Harold Steven’s Athletics Track

Thursday 7th March School Review - Day 1

Monday 11th March Labour Day Public Holiday

Wednesday 13th March NAPLAN Writing - Yrs 3 and 5

Thursday 14th March School Review - Day 2

Friday 15th March NAPLAN Reading - Yrs 3 and 5

Monday 18th March NAPLAN Conventions of Language - Yrs 3 and 5

Tuesday 19th March School Review - Day 3

Tuesday 19th March NAPLAN Numeracy - Yrs 3 and 5

Wednesday 27th March IEP meetings 3:30pm to 7pm

Thursday 28th March IEP meetings 9am to 2pm - last day of Term 1

Friday 29th March Good Friday

Monday 15th April Pupil Free Day

Tuesday 16th April First Day Term 2

Tuesday 16th April School Photos

17th to 19th April Grade 4 to 6 Camp @ Angahook

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child safe and child-friendly
organisation, where children and young people are safe and feel safe.

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website:
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

I’d like to welcome back all of our returning families and give a very warm welcome to all of our new Reservoir
Views families. I hope all of our staff, students and community members had a safe, enjoyable and relaxing break
over the summer.

So far it has been an incredibly smooth and settled start to the school year and I’d like to welcome our new and
welcome back returning staff at Reservoir Views in 2024.

This year there are quite a few to welcome, which is incredibly exciting.

- Hasse Russell is teaching F/1 - Vicky Kezos is teaching 3/4 - Maddy Jost is teaching 1/2

- Polly Yeats is teaching art in term 1 and then replacing Isabel in 1/2A from the beginning of term 2

- Angela De Lorenzo is working as an integration aide - Annette Depalma is working as an integration aide

- Emily Politidis is an occupational therapist working one day per week

- Nikol Faris is a speech pathologist working one day per week

- Anna Trudzik is an intervention teacher - Daniela Mattielli is working as an integration aide

- Pip McNee is teaching 1/2C - Dandara Reis is working as an integration aide

- Rob Ramacciotti is here one day a week focusing on buildings and grounds

Hasse Vicky Angela Annette

Emily Nikol Polly Maddy Anna



Pip Daniela Dandara Rob

Below are some photos of our new foundation students having lunch with their 5/6 buddies

WELCOME PICNIC - Next Tuesday the 13th of February 3:30pm to 6:30pm

I’m really looking forward to seeing everyone next Tuesday afternoon. This is such a great opportunity to
connect with others within our community. Teaching teams will be sending out a Compass with details on
where they will be located in the afternoon.

This week our students have been working with Darren from Footsteps Mentoring for our special opening of
the cultural mural.



EXCITING NEWS!

This term we will be having images from our amazing mural transferred onto windows across the school.
Below are a few of the designs.

This week our students have been involved in selecting our new ‘house’ team names and animals. I opened
this up to families first last week and over 100 families chose their top 4, thank you! The language is
Woi-wurrung and I’m hoping to unveil our new ‘houses’ at our welcome picnic next Tuesday



I am pleased to announce that Reservoir Views will be receiving an administrative portable. Our school has
limited office spaces, meeting spaces and spaces for our staff/visiting staff and professionals to work with our
students. The new portable will provide us with so many options that we currently do not have. This will be
ready to go at the beginning of Term 2 The design is below:

Note: our main office/reception will remain where it is in building A. This new building will be located next to
our existing portable on the St Vigeons side of Building B.

PLAYGROUP

Playgroup is back up and running for 2024.

Thank you to Cassie, one of our school parents.
Cassie will be running playgroup every Thursday
throughout the school year during the teaching terms.

Playgroup is free and we welcome our community to
bring along their pre school aged child/ children for
some fun.



VISIBLE WELLBEING

This year we have committed to becoming a Visible Wellbeing school.

What is Visible Wellbeing ™ ?

‘Teachers are learners too’

Designed by award winning and internationally acclaimed psychology researcher, Professor Leah Waters, AM
PhD, Visible Wellbeing ™ . Visible wellbeing combines the science of wellbeing with the science of learning to
achieve the key goals of:

-helping students and staff to more clearly see their own and other’s wellbeing using Visible Wellbeing
practises

-helping students and staff more systematically build wellbeing using the SEARCH framework

-facilitating learning through the visible wellbeing process, this is not a program, it's a way of doing things

All staff began their Visible Wellbeing learning on the first day of school. This learning journey will continue for
the next 18 months where staff will continue to learn and implement this throughout this time in a sustainable
way.

There is an online learning webinar for our families to become more familiar with Visible Wellbeing, I
encourage everyone to take part and register at https://tinyurl.com/3R6NA6VX. 29th February 6.30 - 7.30 via
ZOOM webinar, see flyer below.

ONPSYCH

Onpsych is a team of experienced, qualified, registered and accredited psychologists, mental health social workers
and counsellors who specialise in child and adolescent services. This is a ‘no out of pocket expense’ and is bulk
billed and provided onsite at the school. We are currently on a waiting list to have a psychologist placed at our
school. If you have already handed in a referral form, these are still valid. If you have a child/ren you think would
benefit from this service or have any questions, please see Hayriye.

https://tinyurl.com/3R6NA6VX


-BREAKFAST CLUB

I am happy to let you know Breakfast Club is back and running again for 2024.
We are adding an extra day this year and have the capacity to run it every Tuesday, Wednesday and
Thursday from 8am. Students will then be able to leave to the yard at 8.45am when there are staff on duty.

All students are welcome, there will be a sign in sheet at the window.

SCHOOL AND HOUSE CAPTAINS FOR 2024
Introducing our 2024 school leader:

School Captains Vice Captains

Lily and Alex Lucy and Poppy

House Captains

Angela and Audal Sienna and Diesel Mia and Sena James and Milla

Next Friday our new school leaders will be heading to a leadership conference in the city with Monique.

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE / PUNCTUALITY
Student attendance will continue to be a whole school focus this year. We understand absence from school is
unavoidable at times with illness etc but attending school on a regular basis is vital for all students in Foundation to
Grade 6 so that they can access all they need to learn throughout their 7 years of primary schooling.

Students being present at line up areas prior to 9am is also incredibly important. I will add that staff are on yard
duty from 8:45am each morning.



It all adds up as the table below shows.

STAFF CAR PARK
For obvious safety reasons, can I please ask all students and families NOT to enter the school through the staff car
park, please use the main entrance gate. Thank you.

PARKING / CAR SAFETY AROUND OUR SCHOOL / PLEASE USE SUPERVISED CROSSING AREAS
Could I please ask all of our families to follow the parking restrictions/rules that are in place during school drop-off
and pick-up times around our school and please practise safe road crossing and abide by driving laws and
common sense. The parking restrictions are there for a reason - to keep school crossing areas free from
obstruction and ultimately to keep our community safe.
Can I please urge all families to use the supervised school crossings on Hickford St and St Vigeons Rd
and not take a shortcut in between cars. It may save a minute out of your trip but it’s just not worth it
taking the risk.

SUN SMART
Just a reminder that we are a SunSmart school and from the 1st of September until the end of April, it is
compulsory for all students to wear a SunSmart hat (wide brimmed or legionnaire style) for all outdoor activities.
Hats are available at the office for $12. If you would like your child to apply sunscreen, it’s easiest for them to have
the roll-on applicator. I have included some information for families from SunSmart below.

MEDICAL INFORMATION
A reminder to please complete and send back to school ASAP the medical information form that was sent home
last week. Also don’t forget to check with us if Ventolin, EpiPen or medication has expired and needs replacing.

CSEF
If you hold a current Health Care Card, please do not forget to apply for the CSEF (Camp, Sports and Excursion
Fund).

UNIFORM
Please remember to clearly label students' uniforms, so that it is easily identified, if it ends up in lost property.

OFFICE AS A THOROUGHFARE
If you are not needing to access staff at the front office can I please request that this area is not used as a
thoroughfare.



MOBILE PHONES POLICY
Our school, as all Victorian Government schools, have a mobile phones policy. We understand that students
may bring a personal mobile phone to school, particularly if they are travelling independently to and from
school. Any phone that is brought to school needs to be handed to the office upon arrival and picked up upon
departure from school. Please refer to the policy: https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

DOGS AT SCHOOL POLICY
Whilst we understand that many families in our school community keep dogs as pets, to ensure that our
school remains a safe and inclusive place for everyone, pet dogs are not permitted on school grounds
under any circumstances. A legitimate ‘assistance animal’ is allowed. Please refer to the policy:
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

PROCESS FOR STUDENT LATENESS
Classroom teachers mark the roll promptly at 9am. Any student who arrives to class after 9am will need to go
through the front office and receive a late pass from office staff.

STAFF MEETING AFTERNOONS
Our staff have two professional learning meetings each Tuesday and Wednesday afternoons that begin
promptly at 3:45pm. Unfortunately staff will not have time or availability to meet with families on a Tuesday or
Wednesday afternoon.

ANNIVERSARY OF THE APOLOGY TO THE STOLEN GENERATIONS

In 2008, then-Prime Minister Kevin Rudd apologised on behalf of the Australian Government to the Stolen
Generations – the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children who were forcibly removed from their families and
communities by successive colonial and Australian governments.

This Tuesday the 13th of February is the 16th anniversary of this significant event and it is an important time to
reflect on how Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples have been, and will continue to be affected by past
policies of the Australian Government. We are committed at Reservoir Views to telling the truth about Australia’s
history, reflecting on past injustices while acknowledging the strength, resilience and cultural identity of Indigenous
Australians.

Below are some upper primary links to Behind the News about the apology and the Stolen Generations.

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138


2025 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
We are currently holding school tours for 2025 Foundation students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, Maryana
or Mel to schedule a tour or call the school on 9460-6995. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and
Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy meeting with families individually or in small groups to talk about what makes
Reservoir Views amazing and to explore our classrooms and facilities.

ANNUAL PRIVACY REMINDER FOR OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY
Our school collects and uses student and parent personal information for standard school functions or where
permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy and the Schools’ Privacy Collection Notice.

Our Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies,
describes how we collect and use photographs, video and recordings of students. The policy also explains when
parent consent is required and how it can be provided and withdrawn.

We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on how we use Google Workspace for Education safely at
the school and what parents can do to further protect their child’s information. If after reviewing the guidance, you
have any questions or concerns regarding your child using Google Workspace for Education, please contact the
school.

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents. This information is
also available in ten community languages:

· Amharic
· Arabic
· Dari
· Gujarati
· Mandarin
· Somali
· Sudanese
· Turkish
· Urdu

Kind regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.

https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-policy
https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-collection-notice
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/26
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx



























